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Bob

With regard to the above application the proposals are unlikely to have any significant impact on the ecology of the site which cannot be mitigated satisfactorily. The recommendations within the submitted ecological report are appropriate, namely not removing vegetation during the bird breeding season. 

I found it difficult to ascertain if any hedgerow parts are to be removed for the new car park and access but if so given they are a BAP habitat then these should be replaced with additional planting elsewhere on site to ensure no net loss of habitat.

I would recommend the following conditions therefore:

K12 Nesting Birds: No Works Between March and August Unless Agreed
No removal of hedgerows, trees or shrubs shall take place between the 1st March and 31st August inclusive, unless the Local Planning Authority has confirmed in writing that such works can proceed based on the submission of a recent survey (no older than one month) that has been undertaken by a competent ecologist to assess the nesting bird activity on site, together with details of measures to protect the nesting bird interest on the site.
Reason KR1

K23 Use of Native Species

All species used in the planting proposals associated with the development shall be native species of UK provenance.

Reason KR3
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